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Diary dates for the week ahead 

 

http://stottesdon-school.co.uk/home
https://www.sget.org.uk/


 



Summer Fete - Friday 4th July 

 

 



Items required for activity at Fete 

 

Mr Middleton needs ...... 

> tin cans - they need to be the cans with a ring-pull lid as the edges aren't as sharp as 

those which have been opened by a tin-opener (don't need the lid). Any size will be fine - 

needs loads of them for an activity at the Fete!  

If you are able to help, please leave cans with the office. 

Visit from Jane Trowbridge, High Sheriff of Shropshire 

Children enjoyed meeting and finding out about the High Sheriff role (voluntary Royal 

appointment for a year).  Children felt a sense of belonging to know that the 'ears and eyes' 

of the King wanted to come and visit them and find out about them and their school!  Jane 

also shared with older children plans for a Shropshire Youth initiative next year (16th 

October) to support disadvantaged children in our county (more info to follow next year!) 



 

 



 

 



 

 



Fortnite 

 

Fortnite 

Please be aware that children seem to be playing Fortnite again.  Whilst some of this seems 

to be accompanied by an adult please note that the age rating is 12 (due to in game 

violence) unless they are playing Lego Fortnite (7) or Rocket Racing (3).  Please see advice 

below from the following link: What do I need to know about Fortnite? A guide for parents 

and carers  | Childnet 

  

• Due to the addictive nature to play again, children may find it hard to self-regulate 

their screen time (which negatively impacts ability to concentrate and focus) or in 

game purchasing 

• Children may encounter bad or sexual language (especially in Fortnite Festival) 

• Children are likely to be playing with others they don’t know, shouldn’t trust and may 

be using inappropriate language or unkindness 

Safeguarding 

 

Safeguarding 

The safety and welfare of our children is at the heart of everything we do.  As a result, we 

are now expanding our use of our reporting system to pupils and members of the 

https://www.childnet.com/blog/what-do-i-need-to-know-about-fortnite-a-guide-for-parents-and-carers/
https://www.childnet.com/blog/what-do-i-need-to-know-about-fortnite-a-guide-for-parents-and-carers/


community.  On our safeguarding website page there are now links that parents and children 

can use if they want to report a concern.  This comes straight into our Designated 

Safeguarding Leads (Mrs Jones, Mrs J Jones and Becky Home) who will action and respond as 

appropriate.  Please continue to remember that we are also happy to have meetings, catch 

ups, telephone calls etc. – this is just another way of you letting us know. 

  

Links that are replicated on our website page:  

Click   here if you are a child reporting a concern.  Or use this QR code:    

 

Click   here if you are a Volunteer, Parent or member of the Community reporting a   concern. 

Or use this QR code:  

 

Annual Ascension Day Sponsored Walk 

 

https://stottesdon-school.co.uk/safeguarding/safeguarding-and-key-policies
https://form.thesafeguardingcompany.com/49ab4933-49a1-41ed-b355-fe7bd5ad1053
https://form.thesafeguardingcompany.com/cbad8988-5059-4186-b80b-e450c2a1561c
https://form.thesafeguardingcompany.com/cbad8988-5059-4186-b80b-e450c2a1561c


A massive THANK YOU to all those of you who have helped to raise over £1600 in 

sponsorship money - which is amazing!! 

It all goes to help the children through books, transport costs etc.  

We are extremely grateful for your support.  

Music Celebration at Lacon - Postponed 

 

As emailed earlier this week, it has been decided to postpone this event until the Autumn 

Term. 

We will notify you of the new date once it has been confirmed. 

Celebrating Reading 

 



 

Reading 

Reading with children is one of the most powerful gift parents can give.  The development 

of language, creativity and cultural understanding from reading, discussing and sharing is 

HUGE so if you are giving this gift thank you for helping to keep this powerful, essential 

activity 'alive'.  Reading is also very powerful as it reduces stress (for the child and the 

adult!). 

Teme: 92% 

Rea: Yr 1=100% / Yr2=81% 

Corve: 73%  

Severn: 97% 

We would like to extend our thanks to Mrs Kennett / Mrs George and Mrs Dorrell for 

giving up their time to come into school to listen to the children reading. The children 

benefit enormously from this. Thank you. 



Our Worship / Reflections this week: 

 

Monday: We reflected on being generous with our time and when we all work together we 

can achieve a lot. 

 

Tuesday: Children learnt about the history of the summer solstice and how people celebrate 

the longest period of daylight and shortest night of the year. 

Wednesday: Open the book bought us the story of Saul's conversion and we reflected on 

how we deal with angry feelings.  We talked about that working things through, face to face, 

with our friends is a good thing and actually helps deal with the anger by finding solutions. 



 

Thursday: Children looked at Neurodiversity and celebrated the strengths and talents of 

people who think and learn differently. 

They reflected on the importance of being kind and accepting of everyone. 

Making A Difference By Looking After Our Planet 

Well done to all the children that have volunteered for our big litter pick so far.  Enjoy the 

pictures below of the most recent children being 'agents of change'. 

 



School Council Nature Photography Competition 

 

Children were so inspired by the World Nature Photography Competition that the School 

Council want to run their own competition.  Winning photographs (judged by school 

council/supported by staff - all photos will be judged without knowing who took them) will, 

hopefully, be used to create a calendar that we will sell at Christmas to make money to 

donate to a wildlife charity that helps look after our world.   

Children are invited to submit a photograph for one of the categories below to 

admin@stottesdon-school.co.uk. We have extended the deadline for submissions to 

Monday 23rd June.  The only rules are: 

1. Only one submission per child (please state the category) 

2. Please avoid pet photographs (that is another competition!). 

Categories: 

1.  Mammals 

2. Amphibians and Reptiles 

3. Invertebrates 

4. Birds 

5. Farming 

6. Plants and Funghi 

7. Water 

8. Landscapes 

9. Sky 

10. Flowers 

11. Black and White 

mailto:admin@stottesdon-school.co.uk


12. Patterns/Art in Nature 

Happy Photography! 

Forthcoming Trips / Activities 

As well as the usual Lacon Festivals, during the Summer term we have several trips / 

activities taking place.  

Please find below an overview of what is planned, so far ............... 

 

Adventure Days 

On the 7th July Corve Class and on 8th July Severn Class (PLEASE NOTE THE DAYS HAVE 

SWAPPED) will be attending a fun packed 'adventure day' at Shropshire Adventures - they 

will be taking part in laser tag / orienteering / climbing or archery and watersports. 

These always prove to be very enjoyable days for the children. We will be asking for a 

voluntary contribution of £27 per child (£13.50 for those children who are eligible for benefit 

related free school meals), to enable the children to participate. This amount has been 

significantly subsidised by the school's sport provision funding.  

 

Bikeability 



On Wednesday 9th / Thursday 10th July Year 6 children will be participating in the free 

'Bikeability' training provided through Shropshire Council. Please ensure consent forms are 

completed and returned to enable your child to take part. 

 

Severn Valley Railway 

On Wednesday 16th July Rea Class will be transported to Kidderminster Station to catch the 

Severn Valley Railway steam train to Highley, where they have the opportunity to explore 

The Engine House. They will then do the return journey to Kidderminster station. 

We are asking for a voluntary contribution of £19.45 per child (£9.73 for those children 

eligible for benefit related free school meals) to cover the cost of the journey, entry to the 

Engine House and transport - once again we are very grateful to FoSPS for covering half of 

the cost of the transport for this trip. 

We would appreciate it if you could make this contribution via Arbor as soon as possible 

please. 



EYFS (Nursery and Reception) News 

Nursery News 20.06.2025 

 

1 - [1] https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/ [2] https://kindredsquared.org.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2025/01/School-Readiness-Survey-January-2025-Kindred-Squared.pdf [3] 

http://www.startingreception.co.uk/  

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/
https://kindredsquared.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/School-Readiness-Survey-January-2025-Kindred-Squared.pdf
https://kindredsquared.org.uk/wp-content/uploads/2025/01/School-Readiness-Survey-January-2025-Kindred-Squared.pdf
http://www.startingreception.co.uk/


Reception News 20.06.2025 

 

2 - [1] https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/  

Here are some photographs of the children exploring a variety of different mapping skills. 

 

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/


 

 



 

Rea Class News 

 



Severn Class 

 

On Monday 16th June Severn Class visited Enginuity, Ironbridge, where they did a Power 

Buggies workshop. They built and raced a mini electric car inspired by the Coalbrookdale 

born inventor Thomas Parker who made the world's first working electric car. 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

Parenting Signposts  

Understanding Your Child Groups - Summer 2025 



 

Sleep Tight Work Shops - Summer 2025 

 

Parenting Help & Support Line  



 

Shropshire Family Information Service  

 

What is Shropshire Family Information Service: 

The Shropshire Family Information Service (FIS) is a brilliant universal service.  The FIS brings 

together loads of useful, local information for families, to help take the stress out of things 

like finding: 

• Childcare or baby and toddler groups 

• Holiday clubs, events and things to do as a family 

• Parenting, relationships, and emotional health and wellbeing support 

• Cost of Living info and advice 



FIS use our social media channels to bring families news, events and handy information, 

which links through to our Family Information Directory. Families are welcome to contact us 

directly for help with anything to do with family life.  We have created a brand new short 

video to explain who we are and what we do. You can view it here on YouTube 

https://youtu.be/7t1jBqJJTl8?si=LeOiNag8_LeSPzX0  

What we would love you to do: 

1. Follow us on social media. We use social media as a key tool for reaching parents and 

professionals, so give us a follow and we will follow you back.         

Family Info Service Facebook 

Family Info Service Instagram 

Family Info Service Twitter 

  

2.   Subscribe to our newsletter https://orlo.uk/5RvZN 

Solihull Approach - Understanding Your Child 

Please watch the video in the link below - it explains brilliantly how good the parenting 

courses are: 

lotdef s02 O6b Full ugc2b (youtube.com) 

 

http://search3.openobjects.com/kb5/shropshire/fid/home.page
https://youtu.be/7t1jBqJJTl8?si=LeOiNag8_LeSPzX0
https://www.facebook.com/ShropshireFamilyInfo/
https://www.instagram.com/shropshirefamilyinfo/
https://twitter.com/ShropFamilyInfo
https://orlo.uk/5RvZN?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR13RcJB3gRHTk2aRnTml735jpxjv_mEFNB_m656T2SgPouzIyKTAyZOX9g_aem_Jz2RBMVV2M6wxhKh02obtA
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=gs9Qut0iRww


Bridgnorth Community Information Drop In Sessions 

 

 

Highley Community Drop In Sessions 



 

OneplusOne 

 

Introducing the Separating better app, a free self-guided mobile app for separating parents, 

designed to facilitate a smoother separation journey and promote positive co-parenting. 

This app is filled with expert advice, video resources, practical parenting, and budgeting 

plans, as well as co-parenting tips. It offers an easy-to-follow journey where you can track 

your progress and unlock app sections as you go.  



Find out more and download the mobile app, now: 

https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-

better?utm_source=referral&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=sbaffiliate 

  

For face to face support, go to Getting on better | Shropshire Council and select Free 

Courses and Workshops. 

 

https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-better?utm_source=referral&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=sbaffiliate
https://www.oneplusone.org.uk/separating-better?utm_source=referral&utm_medium=social&utm_campaign=sbaffiliate
https://www.shropshire.gov.uk/the-send-local-offer/getting-on-better/


 

 

Health Visiting Information 

Every family with children under 5 has access to a health visitor. 



Families can access advice and support up until the age of 5 years old by calling The Single 

Point of Access on 0333 358 3654. 

If parents don't want to talk to someone, they can send a text and one of the team will get 

back to them on 07520 635212 

This is a Monday to Friday service 09:30am until 4pm where a Health Visitor is on the line to 

offer the appropriate advice and support and referrals can be made to the appropriate 

practitioner. 

If parents need extra support or support for potty training, behaviour, sleep, eating we have 

two Healthy Child practitioner who they can be referred to who will come out to their home 

or to a clinic to support the family with these issues. 

This referral can be completed through the single point of access and sent to the appropriate 

team. 

If it is specialised targeted work the family will be seen by a Health visitor for example low 

mood or complex development issues, safeguarding or specialised referrals. 

All children are seen universally at one years and at two years and they are offered a full 

health growth and development review via a letter with an appointment. 

These are now completed at Cleobury Mortimer Health Centre, Ludlow or Bridgnorth 

depending on where they live. 

 



PACC (Parent Carer Council) have created an information sheet of charities and organisations 

that can provide help and support. 

Please let us know if you would like a copy. 

Otherwise please contact PACC for support and information on info@paccshropshire.org.uk 

Celebrating Children's Achievements 

 

The children representing all the hard work and positive attitudes in our school this week.  

 

Numbots: 

Rea: Ella Dorrell 

Corve: Lucas Kench 

 

Time Tables Rock Stars: 

mailto:info@paccshropshire.org.uk


Rea: Ella Dorrell 

Corve: Monty Barklam 

Severn: Lillie Trenfield 

 

Spelling Bee: 

Bronze: Bea 

Silver: Meghan 

Gold: Grace, JJ & Samuel 

Platinum: Isabella C & Phoebe 

 

Sports Stars: 

Teme:  Harry for demonstrating good control when using a variety of equipment to control a 

ball – hockey stick, cricket bat & tennis racquet / Alfie for overcoming his nervousness and 

gaining confidence in the pool. 

Rea: Leo R for consistent long throwing technique. 

Corve: Izzy P and Isabelle B for wonderful swimming technique. 

Severn: Bella L, Harriet, Hollie, Lana, Lorelei & Lottie Boo for a fantastic baton relay 

exchange. 



 

Pride and Presentation: Award for pupil focus on presentation of work across the curriculum. 

Teme: Bella W for her writing in phonics and the correct use of an exclamation mark. 

Rea: Boyd for his care in the presentation of his History work. 

Corve: Lucas for maintaining great effort throughout a long explanation text to keep his 

handwriting neat and clear. 

Severn: Lillie for her handwriting in English. 

 

 



Great Sentence using words of the week: 

Teme: I put my pencil below the loop the loop on the marble maze. Luke 

Rea: The owl swooped into the forest. Victoria 

Corve:  I lay motionless on the bed for an hour then fell asleep. Phoebe St 

Severn: He surreptitiously stole the diamond. Felicity 

 

Class Achievers: 

Teme: Freddie for his focus, attention and growing maturity when using equipment and 

working practically in maths. 

Rea: Phoebe R for her enthusiastic approach to all of her learning / Libby Grace for her 

reasoning about how to do mental calculations in maths / Tara for her focus in maths 

lessons.   

Corve:  Ralph for explaining his chalk clock to the High Sherriff / Esther for asking the High 

Sherriff polite and interesting questions. 

Severn:  Bella L and Aaron for their letter writing in English. 



 

Children selected for growing kindness. 

Reception: Freddie for volunteering and collecting up the cups after milk-time, without 

being asked. 

Year 1: Boyd for helping a friend who was upset. 

Year 2: Florence for her noticing when someone needed cheering up and helping them. 

Year 3: Lincoln for great sharing. 

Year 4: Ottilie for encouraging her classmates. 

Year 5:  Lillie for helping in class. 

Year 6: JJ for helping in class. 
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